
Malmesbury Town Council  

Planning and Environment committee 28th January 2024  

Buses at Malmesbury School 

 

1. Purpose of the report. 

 

 To discuss the need to contact Greensquare Accord on behalf of our residents. 

2. Background. 

There has been a problem for residents at the top end of Corn Gastons near the school with the 

road not being wide enough for them to park properly. 

This has been the case ever since Malmesbury school was rebuilt with its entrance/exit now 

leading onto Corn Gastons. 

This now means that several of the buses that deliver the outlying children to school arrive via Park 

Road, Alexander Road and Corn Gastons.  

Corn Gastons gets progressively narrower the closer it gets to the school and so to protect their 

vehicles residents from numbers 2 to 16 even and 1 to 19 odds must park their vehicles with two 

wheels on the pavement or possibly have them damaged by the buses trying to pass. 

I believe that several years ago an attempt was made to create a similar parking scheme as was 

implemented further down the road by making spaces in the green area. 

3. Proposal. 

 

That we invite Greensquare to a site visit to relook at the practicality of implementing such a 

scheme. 

 

4. Risks / Financial Cost  

At the present there are no risks as we are only contacting them on behalf of our residents. 

 

 

Cllr Philip Exton             22nd January 2024 


